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The Hiawatha History Committee met on August 8, 2016, at Hiawatha City Hall in Conference Room D with Edie Wheeler as Chair calling the meeting to order at 1:30 P.M. Members present: Pat Semelroth, Sandy Brewer, Bev Daws, Jerry Seifried, Dick Larson, and Tom Theis. Guests: Mayor Bill Bennett. 
The History Committee interviewed Mayor Bill Bennett. Highlights of the interview include the following information:

· Mayor Bennett’s family has owned property in Hiawatha since the early 1960’s.
· Mayor Bennett’s family came to Hiawatha because it was a bedroom community and because the old Highway 150 brought a lot of traffic through town.

· Mayor Bennett attended Kenwood for kindergarten and open enrolled at Hiawatha Elementary for first grade.
· Mayor Bennett’s dad sold used airplanes. Bennett’s mom and dad were both pilots and Bennett used to fly planes out of the Marion airport. Dad told Bennett it was too costly to fly planes and ride dirt bikes so Bennett had to choose one hobby and he picked dirt bikes.
· After Metal Fab caught fire, Mayor Bennett’s family went into the storage business and Bennett took over after mom and dad retired.
· Mayor Bennett is licensed to sell used cars, and bought his business in 1989. Mayor Bennett said he has a weird assortment of vehicles for sale because of his connections; selection ranges from fancy older cars to big trucks.

· Mayor Bennett brought Honda/Yamaha sales to the area and McGrath bought the business from Bennett.

· Mayor Bennett used to ride dirt bikes many years ago and used to live at the end of Oak Street. Bennett rode the dirt bikes on the trail system that used to be located behind the railroad tracks before the interstate went through town. Riding earned Bennett his connections with Yamaha and gave him mechanical experience.
· Mayor Bennett’s business is currently located on North Center Point Road in an area affected by the new zoning regulations for the corridor district.

· Mayor Bennett currently lives at 694 Boyson Road and there used to be a dog grooming business behind his house.

· Mayor Bennett is married with two daughters.

· The main reasons Bennett ran for mayor were to gain knowledge over the four-year period and give back to the community. After becoming mayor, Bennett found out that some of the things he was frustrated with in the past are just the way it goes with government.
· Mayor Bennett praised Tom Theis for the great job he did while serving as mayor; the city is in great shape except for the traffic issues on Boyson Road.

· Mayor Bennett is a member of the Knights of Columbus.

· Mayor Bennett said he would like to create a village area instead of a downtown; something people can walk to while enjoying restaurants and shops.

· Mayor Bennett’s hobbies include riding motorcycles, stock cars and his children have many activities.

Business:

Tom Theis moved the approval of the agenda, seconded by Bev Daws. Motion carried. Tom Theis moved the approval of the July 11, 2016 meeting minutes, seconded by Dick Larson. Motion carried. 
Hiawatha Insight Articles 
· September newsletter article – history on Hiawatha street names. 
Other Business
Edie Wheeler mentioned she made a correction to the July minutes to update the first business in town. Wheeler said the first business was a store owned by Fay and Adeline Clark. There was a living area in the back of the store and a farm house out back.
Edie Wheeler shared a Hiawatha Code of Ordinances book from 1950.

History members discussed entering two pickups in the Fun Fest parade on August 27. Tom Theis and Pat Semelroth offered to drive their pickups in the parade and history committee members will ride in the back on chairs. History Committee members directed City Clerk Kornegor to check with the fire department to see if they would be willing to drive the old fire truck to lead the history committee in the parade. 

Edie Wheeler said she would be calling a work session to work on the history book unless the group would like to work on the book during the next meeting.
The next History Committee meeting is September 12, 2016 at 1:30 p.m.

Bev Daws moved to adjourn the meeting at 2:58 p.m., seconded by Jerry Seifried. Motion carried.

______________________________

Edie Wheeler, Chair
